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SBSAG Minutes 

 

FINAL 
Surf Boat Sport Advisory Groups Minutes 

Phone Meeting 
Thursday 26th May 2016, 8.00pm 

 

Present: 
Clayton Kellett (CK) – Eastern Region 

Steve Dixon (SD) – Central Region 

Brett Hamer (BH) – Central Region 

Mike Lord (ML), Sport Manager, SLSNZ 

Neil Watts (NW) – Southern Region 

Mark McCarthny (MM ) – Northern Region (Chair) 

Joel Davies (JD), National Sport Committee Rep 

Apologies: Zita Talaic-Burgess (ZT), Northern Region 

Michael (Willy) Kindred (MK) – Southern Region 

 
 
Agenda: 

Ref Topic 

1 New Zealand Surf Boat Selection Trials 

2 Review of the representative event 

3 New events - Surf boat relay, lifesaver relay 

4 Competition numbers and growing the sport 

5 Rule book (here is the link to the rule book) 

6 Potential carnival date clashes: 

6.1 - NI Surf Boats - NI IRB's 

6.2 - NZ/Aust Test vs Ocean Thunder. 

 
  

http://www.surflifesaving.org.nz/sport/about-us/surf-sport-manual/
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Meeting Notes: 

Ref Topic 

1 

New Zealand Surf Boat Selection Trials 

There appears to be overwhelming support for an earlier stand-alone trial weekend rather than the current 

system of using the Wellington and Whangamata legs of the surf boat series. This has come from boaties, 

sweeps and the selectors. They all feel that crews want the ability to peak for the trial and be at their best, 

then change their training and aim to peak again for the test, rather than have to peak for two trials, then the 

test a short time later. 

 

All at the meeting were in agreement, though we have to wait to get sign off from the NSC to formalise this 

then advertise it to clubs. The preferred date is Labour weekend (23, 24 October). This will mean we can 

have a two day trial, then the team can get together and train / plan on the Monday.  

 

Preferred venue is in the Bay of Plenty, particularly Mount Maunganui where we have the ability to row in the 

harbour if the surf conditions are too disruptive.  Another plus with using ‘the Mount’ is that this is where the 

SLSNZ equipment is based.   

 

ACTION:  

 Mike to write a recommendation paper to the NSC asking the NSc endorse over email to progress 

with bookings and advertising of the event. 

 

2 

Review of the representative event 

This was generally seen as a success, though it was a pity that we could not have the South Island 

represented.  Mike raised desire to have the boaties involved in the formal opening ceremony.  While this 

was agreed as desirable, there will always be an issue if we are at a different venue. 

 

The next inter-regional event is to be the Sunday after the CRCs which is down for Waimarama this season.  

This will mean that the South Island will be highly unlikely to be involved.  They asked for it to be tagged to a 

major boat event with the preference being the North Island Boat champs at Waihi.  The issue here is that 

the event is completely owned by the club and they hold the champion of champions event on the Sunday, 

but Mike has agreed to talk to them and look at replacing the Sunday event with the representative series.  

This will see more boats attend the Sundays racing than the current champion of champions event.  Note 

that this has been attempted for the last two years to include this without success. 

 

It was also mentioned that the boat relay was seen as a real success and proved how good an event it can 

be. 

 

ACTION:  

 Mike to talk with Waihi about the inclusion on Sunday. 

 

3 

New events for Nationals - Surf boat relay, lifesaver relay 

A discussion took place about integrating one of, or both of SURF BOAT RELAY or LIFESAVER RELAY into 

the NZ Surf Life Saving Championships.  With the introduction of the separate canoe arena there is certainly 

plenty of time in the boat arena for the boat relay.  The lifesaver relay is considerably more difficult with the 

need to include other arenas in what is already a very congested timetable for them.   

 

It was raised the current status of the big events is an issue with time on the beach for officials and the need 

for changing this situation to reduce risk and increase satisfaction at events for all involved. 

 

If the lifesaving relay is to run then it must be programmed for first thing on one of the mornings.  This could 

be run as an exhibition event or trial in the first instance to test it. 

 

The BOAT RELAY should be a very doable event and Mike and Joel will take this to the NSC for ratification. 
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ACTION:  

 Mike and Joel to talk at next NSC meeting about introducing Boat relay officially this upcoming 

season at the NZ Surf Life Saving Championships. 

 

4 

Competition numbers and growing the sport 

A number of issues were discussed in relation to this, including entry numbers.  The point was made that 

while numbers are not growing, the standard of rowing is improving with more crews rowing well and 

operating at a higher performance level.  The one exception mentioned at the meeting was the Open 

Women where a number of top crews pulled out after the previous season.   

 

The Wellington event was discussed, both the venue and the date.  The meeting agreed to strongly 

encourage the use of the 3rd of December as the last weekend in November is right in the middle of NCEA 

exams and could adversely affect the younger crews.  Apparently the Wellington venue is normally for 3 

years, so Lyall Bay has one more year to go but this is to be confirmed.   

 

There was a brief discussion about how to re-invigorate the series, though there was no strong idea.  The 

possibility of opening the wellington event up to include a South Island venue was mentioned.  Another 

option was to ask for bids from clubs to host one of the four legs of the series. The SBSAG would like to see 

the Surf Boat entry numbers for the last 3-5 years to see if there are any major issues we need to assess. 

 

ACTION:  

 Mike to obtain the surf boat entry number from major events from the last 3-5 years and send back 

to the SBSAG for review. 

 

5 

Rule book (here is the link to the rule book) 

There was a feeling that perhaps we need to give feedback to perhaps alter the relay rules slightly, 

especially after the representative event where a couple of issues were exposed and the athletes worked 

with the officials to adapt the rules. 

 

ACTION:  

 Mark to write the change required to be sent through to Mike to pass to the committee for feedback. 

 Mike to check the short course finish rules and clarify the 1-2 people running across the line. One 

running across the flags and other to the side of the flags.   

 

6 Potential carnival date clashes: 

6.1 

NI Surf Boats - NI IRB's 

The NI IRB Champs will be moved to a different dates and venue.  IRBSAG is working through this currently. 

 

6.2 

NZ/Aust Test vs Ocean Thunder. 

NZ test is supported by the SBSAG to keep our event date as is as it’s the best option for the test to be run 

at with the most engagement and timing of the season. 

 

ACTION:  

 Mike to reply to SLSA with our status on the clash. 

 

 

http://www.surflifesaving.org.nz/sport/about-us/surf-sport-manual/

